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A New Staffing Plan for East Lake UMC                  by Pam Dubov, Staff Parrish 

Danielle Muller joined us in June to 

fill the position of Communications             

Coordinator which is the position Laurel     

Fortuna left last March. Danielle‘s role will be 

more focused on communication and will not 

include all the duties related to new members 

that Laurel used to perform. 

We have advertised for the position of 

Minister of Visitation to have a  ministry-

focused staff person who will work with our 

Caregiving Ministry to include our Stephens 

Ministers.  This person will help Pastor Jay 

reach out to our homebound, sick and            

hospitalized church members to ensure that our 

visitation ministry is all that we need it to be. 

We have also advertised for a part-

time Receptionist who will greet visitors,   

answer phones, schedule rooms and             

appointments and do other clerical and        

administrative tasks.  We are currently seeking 

an experienced preschool leader to become the 

new Director of our Young Days Preschool 

as well.  The position of Administrative        

Assistant for Child and Youth Ministries has 

been eliminated. 

We hope you will join us in           

welcoming new staff members as they arrive 

and that you will congratulate both Karen and 

Lucy on their appointments to new and        

important roles at ELUMC. 

This spring and summer have been 

seasons of transition for all of us here at 

East Lake.  Times like these are both      

exciting and challenging and the Staff    

Parish Relations Team would like to ensure 

that everyone in our church family         

understands the staffing changes we are 

putting in place as our church migrates from 

having both Senior and Associate Pastors, to 

a ministry model where Pastor Jay 

Kowalski will serve as our sole clergy     

person. We believe that it will be  important 

for Pastor Jay to have staff    members who 

can assist him with the many ministries and 

administrative functions that a church the 

size of ours includes.  Our goal has been to 

provide the necessary staff to continue and 

grow our current ministries while being 

mindful of maintaining a balanced budget.  

We are confident that this plan will achieve 

both of those goals.   Our new staffing plan 

includes the following positions: 

  Karen Gambrell will assume the 

role of Administrator of Church Operations 

on a full time basis and will oversee the day 

to day operations of personnel, finance,      

administrative and custodial support. She 

will act as Pastor Jay‘s right hand for       

non-ministry functions. 

Lucy McGee will assume the    

part-time role of Congregational             

Development Coordinator and will assume 

many of the duties that Pastor Dionne     

performed with regard to Pathfinders.  She 

will also work to integrate new members 

into the life of the church and will be     

responsible for the tasks associated with 

maintaining membership rolls. 
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 I was looking out my 

window and saw my large oak tree.  

I started thinking about that tree 

and how it had really no choice 

where it would grow.  I am sure the 

builder made that choice for the 

tree.  It has grown over the years 

into a large beautiful oak tree.   

 I began thinking that the 

tree would live out its life in that one spot.  It would have to 

glorify God where it was planted.  How does a tree glorify 

God?  By doing what God created it to do.   

 It‘s large sturdy branches are home to a family of 

birds.  It supplies food for the many squirrels that play in its 

branches.  It offers a safe haven as the squirrels scamper up 

its trunk to escape my dogs.  It gives the grass shade for part 

of the day giving the grass a respite from the scorching sun.  

 Science would tell us that it takes in carbon dioxide 

and releases oxygen into the atmosphere as it ―breathes‖.  

That helps the atmosphere have plenty of oxygen for us to 

breathe.   

 Then I started thinking about the trees I have seen 

that are growing out of rock on the side of a mountain.  How 

they can get any nutrients from that rock is a miracle.   

 These trees had no choice of where they would 

grow.  Their environment is so much more difficult to 

survive in than the environment of my oak tree.  Yet these 

trees survive.  Their roots begin to break the hard rock as 

they grow and slowly soil begins to form.   

 What strikes me is the miracle of growth in a 

seemingly hopeless situation.  That glorifies God.  Then I 

began to think about people.  Some people go through life 

without a lot of obstacles, like my oak tree.  Others seem to 

go through life enduring one obstacle after another, like the 

trees growing out of the rocks on a barren mountain.  

  It doesn‘t really matter where we find ourselves 

because God is always with us.   

 Regardless of the situation we find ourselves in, we 

can glorify God.  We must take our eyes off ourselves and 

lift them up to God.   

 Then we begin to see God opportunities in our 

circumstances.   

 Finally we need to surrender ourselves—―God you 

have placed me here.  Use me as you see fit.‖  Then God 

will be glorified.   

 This month let us begin living life with our eyes 

focused on the Lord and seeking the God opportunities 

everywhere we go. 

God Opportunities                                                                                              by Becky Bride, Lay Leader 

Gathering of Women 

Start your day right on the first 

Saturday of every month. All men are 

invited to the Gathering of Men at 7:30 

a.m. in Fellowship Hall. It‘s a time to 

center yourself for the month and meet 

other men who face challenges of 

keeping Christ alive in their lives. All 

men are welcome! 

Meet and Greet Eileen Kowalski  

by Lois-Rogers Watson 

We are all anxious to get acquainted with our new  pastor, 

Rev. Jay Kowalski, and his wife, Eileen.  Ladies of the 

church, a special event is being planned so you can meet  

Eileen (and perhaps, Pastor Jay, too) in an informal set-

ting.  Please mark your calendars for 2 p.m. on Saturday, 

July 16 when we will have a ―Meet and Greet‖ time in the Fellowship Hall.  

Punch, ice cream, and cookies will be served by the United Methodist 

Women.  Come and enjoy the conversation and the  fellowship but, most of 

all, the privilege of talking with Eileen. 

Gathering of Men 
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Music Camp $100  

July 18-22 (Registration closes July 7) 

9:00am -2:00pm 

Completion of Kindergarten -5th grade 
 

 

W.O.W – Worship Our Way $90 

August 1-5 (Registration closes  July 21) 

9:00 a.m. -1:00 p.m. 

3 years old-5th grade 
    

    

Summer Camp Registration 
Registration is open!  A non-refundable registration fee of $15 is 

due per child, not per camp. We encourage you to register online 

where you can send the forms in immediately and pay online. If you 

must write a check, make it payable to East Lake UMC, with 

―summer camp‖ in the memo. A $25 fee will be charged per re-

turned check. 

Sign up online :       Www.eastlakeumc.org 

Young Days Preschool accepted 

many applicants for the 2011-

2012 school year but still has 

openings in their 2, 3 and 4 year 

old programs!  

Contact the school directly at 727-789-3709  

or look online for more information. 

Young Days Registration 

If someone you know is in a crisis and you 

don‘t know how to help check out the 

Carenotes in the display racks near the 

church office. They contain beautifully made 

booklets and pamphlets addressing many 

issues our youth and adult family members 

face today. Take whatever you need or 

interests you. 

The notes are free. 

Dear East Lake Family ~ 

  

Thank you for the wonderful send-off for my family and me!  The cards, 

gifts, and reception were filled with love and appreciation.  A special thanks 

for the beautiful clergy stole.  I wore it proudly as Craig and I officiated at 

our niece's wedding this past weekend and will always be reminded of my 

East Lake family when I wear it in worship.  I have been blessed.  You all 

remain in my prayers and in my heart! 

 

Much love and grace ~ 

Pastor Dionne 

 

A very special thank you  to Pat Peterson and  the Caregiving Memorial/

Hostess Team and  to Bev Peck, and the Caregiving Cookie Team, for  

providing  cookies and  for hostessing  Pastor Bob and Pastor Dionne‘s 

receptions.  You did a fantastic job!!!!! 

Margie Marks 

 

Dear Caregiving Ministry, 

Thank you so much for the lovely flowers you brought on Sunday, May 

29th.They are so beautifully arranged, and the red, white & blue is perfect.  I 

love flowers…they are God‘s gift…and they make me feel so good and 

happy. They are very much appreciated by my son, Marc and myself.  

Thank you for your thoughtfulness and kindness. 

Sincerely, 

Rosemary C. 

 

Dear Givers of Care: 

You really live up to your name, so to provide an emphasis, I broke it into 

two parts, I didn‘t think you would mind. This weeks flowers were lovely.  

I was surprised that a bud vase could contain such a beautiful arrangement!  

My mother, who incidentally is celebrating her 102nd birthday this weekend, 

provided  table decorations on special occasions for each table in her 

church‘s Fellowship Hall for over twenty years.  She has a unique talent, 

when it comes to flowers. I appreciate all the attention you‘ve given me, but 

my chemo is going so well that I believe you should now direct your special 

attention to others. 

Blessings to all of you, 

Elinor Durham 

 

Dear Caregiving Group: 

I thought maybe you could use these cards to brighten someone‘s day like 

you have done many times for me.  The many cards, phone calls, and 

flowers seem to come at just the right time. Thanks to all of you who have 

put me in your thoughts. 

With Love, 

Sandy Steyer 

 

Dear Members of Caregiving, 

You are a wonderful part of our church!! Many thanks for the various ways 

you have shown your love and concern for me. I hope each of you feels 

blessed by the church work that you do so faithfully. 

Love, Elinor Durham 
 

 
 

 

Thank You East Lake 

Offer Christ with Care Notes 

Treasurer’s Report    by Stanley Johnson 

Listed below are the highlights of our Year to Date financial 

performance through May. 

 

($ in Thousands)   2011    Budget 2010 

Total income   318 348 342 

Total expenses                            -312         -330       -308 

Net income (deficit)      6  18          34 

  

Our year to date income of $318K is less than budget by $30K and 

less than last year by $24K. We see a decline in non-pledge envelopes 

which is less than budget by $30K and last year by $22K. 

 

Year to date expenses are less than budget by $18K and over last year 

by $4K. Year-to-date net income of $6K is less than budget by $12K 

and less than last year by $28K. 

 

We are always looking for better management of our resources. 

Should you have suggestions or questions, please contact me at  

stanleyvjusa@aol.com or 727-916-1440 
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Quotes from the Children of VBS                                    by Erin Lowe, Director of Children’s Ministry 

―I enjoyed making the star fish people.‖ Nikita David 

  

―God made rabbits and plants.‖ – Steven Vautier 

 

―In recreation it was fun when the kids had to jump over ropes 

to get to Emmaus.‖ – Jason Hickman 

 

― I learned that when Jesus met the woman at the well, he told  

her that he knew her well, he told her that he knew her before  

she was a baby.‖ – Chole Baker 

 

― I enjoyed working with 2 different groups and teaching Wyatt 

and Jason to run sound.‖ – Zach Cheeseman 

 

― I liked recreation the most because it was fun and we still learned 

something about the bible story.‖ – Austin Vautier 

 

― I had fun watching the kids have fun.‖ – Elizabeth Collier 

 

― It was the best to volunteer my time with the kids 

during VBS.‖ Taylor Maslar 

 

I thank all the volunteers for their gifts 

of time, love and patience with the VBS 

children.—Erin Lowe 

 Many of my friends, as well as myself, have commented on the fact that we cannot help but 

cry when we read about the people who have been affected this year by the multitude of  tragedies 

due to the events I‘ve listed in the title of this column.  We see pictures of people just worn out from 

their tears and their efforts at salvaging the pieces of a home that made up their life and that of their 

family. I hear and see victims on TV saying they just don‘t know how or if they will ever recover.   

 However, as our church representative to FUMCH I wonder if many of us ever think about 

the life before FUMCH for so many of the children who now live safely in beautiful, homelike surroundings.  Do we ever 

think about the circumstances that led them to FUMCH?  Perhaps they too had to part with all the things that were dear to 

them, and through no fault of their own they must adjust to a new life.   

 What a blessing to know that while we can‘t help all of the people in our country and other countries who have lost 

everything, we do have the opportunity to provide a safe and loving shelter for our charges at FUMCH.   

 This summer there will be Friday activities for the children, including woodworking and other crafts.  I know there 

will be sports and healthy food as well.  If you would like to join in the FUMCH Summer Quest and help make wonderful 

memories for some very special children you can send your tax-deductible gift to Florida United Method-

ist Children‘s Home at 51 Children‘s Way, Enterprise, Florida 32725-8186.   

 A donation of $50.00 will cover all Friday activities for one child, $25.00 will cover supply fees 

for woodworking and other crafts for one child and $100.00 will cover five classes per week for one 

child.  If you have any questions please contact FUMCH at 1-386-668-4774 or go on line to 

www.allchildrenfirst.org .  

Floods, Earthquakes, Tornadoes, and Turmoil                                          by Peggy Bernard 

http://www.allchildrenfirst.org
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Missed a sermon? 
Download it to your ipod 
or listen to it online. Go 

to  
EastLakeUMC.org and 
click on play under the 

latest sermon tab. 

 Summer time is when 

the living is easy,  which is the 

message of  a  famil iar 

song.  Summer time is also full 

of fun, and surprises for 

children as well.   

In the latest issue of the 

Children's Home Herald I read 

about cottage groups and 

their bike rides around campus, children having a 

wonderful time at the annual Foster Care Picnic,  an 

adorable Royal Preschool Tea Party for the little ones, 

and going out for a special treat of ice cream cones from 

McDonald's, and just thoroughly enjoying their 

summer.   

 At McDonald's a generous person  inquired of 

the house parent as to what kind of group this was, and 

then insisted on paying for their ice cream treats.  Isn't it 

wonderful when God moves our heart to give freely?   

Please think of FUMCH when you would like to give a 

special gift, perhaps in honor of a loved one or as a 

living memorial.  FUMCH has been blessed with many 

generous donors giving everything from 30 packages of 

diapers, wipes and stuffed animals from a 5th Grade 

class at Stetson Baptist School  to five new bicyles from 

the GE Energy Communications Organization, not to 

forget First UMC of Lakeland donated 250 books and 

several checks for the Education Center.   

Congratulations  

Joining Hands Community Mission!  

Recipient of the West Pasco Chamber of Commerce  

2011 Outstanding  

Non Profit Organization 

  

Summer Time                                                                                by: Peggy Bernard  

 

(L-R)  Joe Alpine, President of the West Pasco  

Chamber of Commerce, with 

 Nancy Dougherty and 

Dan Campbell, of Joining Hands Community 

Mission  

IMMEDIATE NEEDS FOR KIDS 
CAMP At Joining Hands  

Community Mission 

 Backpacks 

 School supplies 

 New packages of underwear & socks 

 New closed-toed shoes 

   receive a free will kit please contact the Florida United        

   Methodist Children's Home, 51 Children's Way,  

   Enterprise, FL 32725 or call Mike Cummins at  

   386-668-4774 Ext. 2229  

   or e-mail mike.cummins@fumch.org 

mailto:mike.cummins@fumch.org
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South Carolina Mission Trip Experience #1                                     by Katie Matuska, Youth Group 

 On our mission trip to South Carolina we worked at Waccamaw 

Youth Center Boys‘ Homes. These boys had lost their parents or been ne-

glected by them. Our job was to dig a foundation for a new building for them. The lot we had to dig on was 50 

feet by 50 feet. Our first task was to take off all the top soil. We had shovels, gloves, wheelbarrows and our 

determination. We finished digging up the topsoil on day two. So next we began our task of digging a trench 

for the concrete to be poured in around the perimeter. The trench was quite deep and involved digging up heaps 

and heaps of clay. But we got it done by day three. Finally we had to put up wooden boards along the trench to 

hold in the concrete. We finished this right at the end of day four. What we accomplished in our 3 and a half 

days working in SC was what Team Effort had planned to take three and a half weeks. God was definitely at 

work in Myrtle Beach.  

Caregiving Ministry News     by Margie Marks, Caregiving Team leader 

James 2:17  ― . . . faith by itself isn‘t enough. Unless it produces good deeds, it is dead and useless.‖ 

James 2:26  ― Just as the body is dead  without breath, so also faith is dead without good deeds.‖ 

 

If you would like to serve on either of these teams or the variety of other teams in the Caregiving Ministry, call 

Margie Marks at 727-786-0005 or email mmarks9841@aol.com 

 

Stephen Minister Training: 

Karen Wubbenhorst & the Stephen‗s Ministry Team will be offering a Stephen Minister Training in Oct. The training is 50 

hrs at approximately 2 ½ hrs per class.  If you are interested , pick up some literature or look for the sign up sheet at the  

Welcome Center,   talk to one of our fourteen Stephen Ministers ( we wear blue ID badges) ,  or contact Karen  Wubbenhorst 

after the middle of August at 727-375-1098 or Margie Marks at 727-786-0005.  Watch for more information in the up  

coming Sunday bulletins and newsletters. 

 

Caregiving Prayer Chain: 

James: 2:13-16 

―Are any of you suffering hardships? You should pray.  Are any of you happy? You should sing 

praises…..Are any of you sick…..you should call on the elders of your church to come and pray over you, 

anointing you with oil in the name of the Lord.  Such a prayer offered in faith will heal the sick and make 

you well. ― 

 

Let us pray for you…….Let us pray praises for you…….Fill out the information card in the church bulletin, call the church, 

fill out a request online or e-mail  Lynn Kirkwood,  the  Prayer Team Leader, at dmndgrl@,gmail.com,  or e-mail  Margie 

Marks, Caregiving Team Leader at mmarks9841@aol.com.   All requests are confidential.  

 

 

 When we took off for the mission trip, I was pretty far 

away from ecstatic; don‘t get me wrong I was excited to rekindle 

relationships with my old friends and work for others; but I was still 

asking myself, ―Why would God move me away from my friends in 

California?‖ 

  To give you some background, we were in Florida for 

almost a week when we left for the mission trip; I was going 

through a tough time because I wasn‘t sure why God wanted me to 

live in Florida. Throughout the week I went through the motions, I 

would worship God on the breezy boardwalk along Myrtle Beach, I 

woke up on time with a smile on my face; to show my peers and 

counselors that I wanted to be there.  

 However, I knew I wasn‘t there for all the right reasons. 

Then on Thursday, things started to change. I met a boy from the 

home that we were working for, we connected instantly, and he 

called me his ―Katie Bug‖ and I called him ―Big D‖.  

 He shared with me some of his past and where life has 

taken him. He showed me that no matter where you are, you are 

there for a reason and wherever life takes you; you‘re in the right 

place.  

 After meeting him I started to really talk to my peers,  

praying for them and hearing the struggles they have gone through, 

and it was at this moment, that I knew I was here for a reason, and 

that reason was to help my friends to show the light that they have 

shown me. We learned how to work together and how to help each 

other.  

 The project that we were working on, digging of  

foundations and trenches for a new building, was supposed to take 

three weeks, it took us three days. God showed us that we could do 

anything. On Thursday night, we had a chance to write down  

everything in life that was holding us back; things that were pulling 

us away from God, and dumped them into a pail of water. I watched 

mine dissolve away and picked up a small white cloth, to remind 

that my struggles were being washed away.  

 I have made friends for a lifetime on this trip, I know that 

people are consistently praying for me and that I can go to anyone 

for help or simply a smile. The mission trip changed my life; as it 

did for so many other kids in this youth group family. We learned 

how to be there for each other, and that God, mixed with good 

friends and hard work can make anything happen.  

South Carolina Mission Trip Experience #2 By Jimmy Hickman, Youth 

Group 

mailto:dmndgrl@,gmail.com
mailto:mmarks9841@aol.com
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Get Connected  

 

        
     Blood Pressure Checks 

The Caregiving Faith Community Nurses and Volunteers  

continue to take Blood Pressure readings the third Sunday of the 

month in the Fellowship Hall from 9-11a.m.  Having this reading 

done could save your life. PLEASE DO NOT DRINK 

COFFEE BEFORE YOUR READING. 

Support Group 

 

We have a weekly support group 

meeting to help you or someone you 

may know with recovery. 

 

Al-Anon meets from 8-9 p.m. in the 

education building on the second 

floor. 

 

***Special note: AA is no longer 

meeting on this campus. 

Not only is Haiti a special mission project of our local church, it has also been designated as a mission study for 2011-2012 

by many Protestant denominations, including The United Methodist Women.  Here at East Lake we are privileged to have a) 

members who have traveled to Haiti, b) individuals in nearby communities who are Haitian, and 

c) ELUMC United Methodist Women who will be   studying about Haiti 

in July at the Florida Conference School of   Christian Mission. At 7 p.m. 

on Thursday, September 15,  Pastor Tamara Isidore will bring 

all three resources together in a program in Fellowship Hall. Please put 

the date on your calendar and be prepared to learn about and to be 

touched by the country and people of Haiti. 

 

Let’s Learn about Haiti                              by Lois Rogers-Watson 

The Caregiving Flower Team needs small vases and ribbon so donated          

altar flowers can be divided and delivered to shut-ins, nursing homes, 

those recovering from surgery,  or those who may be grieving or  

suffering from a life crisis. Flowers are delivered along with a card, a 

church bulletin and donated Upper Room or Guide Posts reading  

materials. Vases may be brought to the church office from 9 a.m.-2 p.m. 

Monday-Thursday.  

 

Since Caregiving began five years ago, the team has delivered over 1400 

arrangements and  over 500 poinsettias and Easter Lilies.  The Easter 
Lilies and Poinsettias are not only delivered by the Flower Team, but 

members of our church family.  The team is lead by 

Henny Oschmann.  If you would like to be part of  

the flower team, call Margie Marks at 727-786-0005. 

 

Flower Vases needed 

SUMMER TRAVELS -- SAVE THE SOAP AND SHAMPOOS 

 Want an easy ministry to assist with?  While you are traveling this  

summer, collect all of those hotel soaps, shampoos, conditioners, moisturizers 

and bring them home with you for the Tampa Bay Downs Race Track  

Chaplaincy.  One of our church members, Leslie Devitz, collects these personal 

hygiene products and takes them to the TBD Chaplaincy where they are  

dispensed to the backside barn workers who can use them.  Just bring them home from your trips, 

bring them to the church office or on Sunday in a plastic bag with Leslie Devitz's name on it and 

she will get the products to the Chaplaincy.   
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Partnering with East Lake UMC                                       by Mike Bailey 
East Lake UMC has some fun opportunities that also provide 

a financial benefit to the church! 

If you sometimes go out for lunch or dinner after 

Sunday worship, please consider dining at Boston 

Cooker. If you give a copy of the church bulletin to 

your server, the restaurant will donate 10% of what 

you spend for dinner to ELUMC.  The restaurant is 

located at 5357 Spring Hill Blvd in Spring Hill. The 

restaurant is just one block east of U.S. 19. The phone 

number is (352) 684-6000.   

 

If you love ice cream and other yummy treats, please 

consider visiting Ritter‘s on Tuesdays.  If you 

mention East Lake United Methodist Church, the 

Treichel‘s will donate 10% of what you spend back 

to the church.  As the weather warms up a bit, let‘s 

enjoy ice cream on Tuesdays with our friends and 

help our church at the same time.  Ritter‘s is located 

at 2655 E. Lake Rd., right around the corner from the 

church.  The offer is good every Tuesday from noon 

to 9 p.m. 

 

If you want to get in shape or maintain fitness, please 

consider joining Snap Fitness.  Snap Fitness is located 

at 2661 East Lake Rd., in the same plaza as Ritter‘s.  

They will donate $1 for every pound lost by ELUMC 

members who join their 

program. 

 

          Watch for other business 

partnerships in future 

newsletters. 

1 

2 

3 

Missions & Outreach                by Nicole Holler 
ELUMC is so pleased to help fund an event for Zamar Ministries in Haiti this month to celebrate 
the good work that is taking place in such difficult conditions. During this gathering, the people from 
the seven remote locations will come together for worship, food, and to care for each other.  Many of 
the people connected to the ministry do not eat regularly and this is an opportunity to provide food 
and fellowship for them.  Our prayers and support are with our friends over in Haiti as they recover 
from a period of severe hardship.  

A big THANK YOU to everyone who donated ingredients and/or helped make lunches for the  
clients at Pinellas Hope.  With your help we made 122 sandwiches and delivered them along with 
brownies, fruit cups and chips.  The meat and cheese we had left over was delivered with the lunches 
for use by Pinellas Hope in preparing meals throughout the week. What a wonderful show of love and 
support for our neighbors!  

Joining Hands Community Mission needs help to provide back to school necessities for children 
in need.  

From June 12-July 31 Missions and Outreach is asking you to help collect backpacks 
and school supplies for children attending Joining Hands Summer camp. Find a list of 
items needed at the Welcome Center. 

Take Action: Summer Group Service Opportunity at Joining Hands Mission  

Joining Hands Community Mission is hosting 10 weeks of low-cost or free summer camp for  children whose 
families are homeless or are at-risk of becoming homeless, and they need your help! This summer, a new  
initiative is to provide a healthy, HOT breakfast and lunch daily for the campers. Joining Hands is seeking  
individuals and teams of 4-6 people to help set tables, cook, serve the meals, and assist with clean-up. Sign up 
soon to secure the date(s) you want! 
 
For more information contact Anne Marie Jordan at ampelican@verizon.net or 727-403-9442 OR Ken Werner at 
kenwerner@joininghandsmission.org 
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  Don Preston 

 Peter Spulecki 

20 Judy Gibson 

21 Phyllis Henriksen 

 Hilary Wagner 

22 Bob Steyer 

 Peggy McNeely 

 Mary Mulligan 

23 Kathie Gilmore 

 Sharon Barello 

 Jonathan Cooper 

 Sara Brown 

 Pat Bruce 

24 Adam DePolo-Brown 

Happy Birthday! If  you have a birthday in July and it is not listed, email  

dmuller@eastlakeumc.org so we can update our database. 

Room Reservations 
 

If you have not already, please submit a reservation form for your ongoing meeting or event. Forms are 
online at www.EastLakeUMC.org under media and more, at the welcome center or can be emailed to you. 
Please do not assume your room is available or that you may change rooms without contacting the church 
office. The church office manages room reservations and the church calendar. The office can be reached 
Monday-Thursday, 9 a.m.-2 p.m. at 727-784-9250. 

 Norma Schillaci 

9 David Langheier 

10 Bill Goede 

 Rebecca Criswell 

11 Tracy Bertke 

 Catherine Gris 

12 Julius David 

13 Judy Norcia 

 Diann Sanders 

14 David Powell 

15 Amanda Dawkins 

16 Alison Bendus 

 Gail Kely 

19 Jeffrey Roberts  

25 Erin Irwin 

 Sharon Saunders 

 Ann LaCamera 

 Amanda Pellington 

 Jack Pickrem 

26 Leslie Devitz 

27 Jim Hickman 

 Burt Farley 

 Amy Slutz 

28 Anne Flemming 

29 Gunner Dunay 

 31 Gordon Sachs 

 Nancy Iverson 

 Jeff McQuinn 

2 Joan Cooper 

3 Annie Parham 

 Bob Lindberg 

4 Patrick Farnham 

 Randall Master 

5 Lynn Hugus 

7 Laura Reed 

 Dan Hogan 

8 Zan Frett 

 Maree Dawkins 

 Eve Messeberg 

 Rosemary Chlebus 

 Roger Messer 

Offering Christ, Growing in Faith and Serving Others-All Good News! 

 High School youth felt God‘s presence on their Waccamaw 

Youth Center work site in South Carolina. They completed 

three weeks worth of work in three days! 

 

 Thirty-six volunteers helped make Vacation Bible School a 

huge success. 

 

 Many willing servants made lunches for over one hundred 

people last month.  

 

 Several children have ―graduated‖ from the church nursery to 

Miss Alison‘s preschool class and are so excited to be in the 

―big‖ classroom now. 

 

 Congratulations to our high school graduates. They are: 

Elizabeth Collier, Melissa Collier, Mickey Devlin, Jimmy 

Lamont, Rachel Martin, Taylor Maslar, Nicole Matuska, Josh  

 

 Plummer, Michael Poth, Lawrence Russo, Austin Schnell,  

and Adam Treichel.  

 

Blood Drive 

 

Sunday, July 12 

8 a.m.-12:30 p.m. 
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Young Days Preschool 
at East Lake United Methodist Church 

2801 East Lake Road 
Palm Harbor, FL 34685 
727-787-3639 
www.eastlakeumc.org 
 

2 & 3 year old openings 

for the 2010-2011 school year 

Visit us online for more information. 

10609 Ulmerton Road, Largo 33771 
Bill & Kim Potts, Owners 
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SUN., MON. & TUES.  

8 DINNERS for 

$8.99 each 
From Our Featured Menu 

Includes Salad, 1 side, & Rolls 

 

WED. NIGHT ONLY 

Steak & Shrimp dinner 

Buy 1 Get the 2nd FREE 
 

Drinks and Desserts Extra 

Spring Hill 

5357 Spring Hill Blvd.  

(one block east of US 19) 

(352) 684-6000  
www.bostoncooker.com 

Mon-Tues 10-5  Wed-Fri 10-6  Sat. 10-5 

3391 US 19 N 

Palm Harbor, FL 34684 

(727) 771-7108 

Member FDIC            Equal Housing 
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Pastor Jay Kowalski………………...Senior Pastor 

 jkowalski@eastlakeumc.org, ext. 102 
 

 

Karen Gambrell…………………...Administrator of Church Operations 

 kgambrell@eastlakeumc.org, ext. 103 

 

Danielle Muller…………………...Communication Coordinator 

                 dmuller@eastlakeumc.org, ext. 105 

 

Chuck Cheeseman……………….Music, Choir, Band, Praise Team 

  ccheeseman@eastlakeumc.org 

 

Erin Lowe……………...……….….Children, Infant-5th grade 

 elowe@eastlakeumc.org, ext. 110 

 

Mary Treichel……………………...Youth, 6-12th Grade 

 mtreichel@eastlakeumc.org, ext. 111 

 

Lucy McGee………………..……...Congregational Development Coordinator  

 lmcgee@eastlakeumc.org, ext. 118 

 

Myron Holmgren……...…….…….Bookkeeper 

 bookkeeper@eastlakeumc.org, ext. 109 
 

Faye Monroe……..……………….Organist 
 

Jimmy Hall ….…………………….Custodian 

East Lake Staff 

East Lake  United           

Methodist Church 
 

We exist to  

Offer Christ, 

Grow in Faith 

and             

Serve Others  

East Lake United Methodist Church 

2801 East Lake Rd. 

Palm Harbor, FL 34685 

www.EastLakeUMC.org 

Office Hours:  

Monday-Thursday 9 a.m.-2 p.m.  

Closed Fridays 

Phone: 727-784-9250 

Fax: 727-787-3639 

Pathways is the official newsletter of East Lake United Methodist Church. The deadline for the August newsletter is  
July 20, 2011. Contributions should be in Publisher, Word or jpeg format and emailed to dmuller@eastlakeumc.org. All 

submissions are subject to editing. 

Join us for Worship Sunday mornings: 8:00, 9:30, 11:00 

Offer Christ, Grow in Faith, Serve Others 


